
Notice of Federal Student Financial Aid Penalties for Drug Law 
Violations 

All recipients and prospective recipients of Federal Student Aid should be aware that their eligibility 
for Federal Aid may be terminated in any of the following circumstances surrounding Drug Law 
violations: 

Students who have violated Federal rules concerning eligibility for aid after drug law violations, and 
have not yet attained the re-eligibility criteria as specified by prevailing US Department of Education 
regulations in force at the time will lose their entitlement to Federal Student Aid at London South 
Bank University. 

Students whose FAFSA indicates that they are not eligible for aid due to drug law violations will not 
have funds originated or disbursed. If a FAFSA update indicates a loss of eligibility during the period 
of the federal loan, the rest of the loan will be terminated. 

Students who are found guilty of drug offenses within the legal jurisdictions of Great Britain and 
Northern Ireland during their period of study will lose their eligibility for Federal Student Aid. 

Students who are deemed to have violated London South Bank University’s policies on Drug abuse 
may have their eligibility for Student Federal Aid terminated, depending upon the severity of the 
violation, but in cases criminal conviction, or where students have been unsuccessful within 
University student disciplinary processes, Student Federal Aid will be terminated. 

Please read London South Bank University’s policies on illegal substances in the Student 

Disciplinary Procedure. 

http://www.lsbu.ac.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0020/84350/disciplinary-procedure.pdf
http://www.lsbu.ac.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0020/84350/disciplinary-procedure.pdf

